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Head Teacher’s Message 

 

Dear families,  

The school has been filled with singing as the children have been busy 
learning songs and rehearsing for our upcoming Easter Service. It is a 
couple of weeks away but we hope that you will be able to join us on 
31st March.  

Saying Goodbye 

We are so lucky to have an established team here at Trinity Road, with 
many many wonderful people who are truly excellent in their roles. 
Therefore, when one of these people decides to move on it is often 
very hard to say goodbye. Many of you will know the work she does 
and have been supported by Mrs Savage in her role as our Finance 
Officer. Mrs Savage is off to be a super Business Manager in a new 
school and will be leaving us at the end of this term. I know you will 
join me in wishing Mrs Savage well in her new job. 

Mother’s Day – Friends Of Trinity Event 

The Friends of Trinity (FoT) have organised a special event for Mother’s 
Day. They will be holding a stall on the playground on Wednesday 23rd 
March for the children to buy a gift for their someone special – chil-
dren will be able to attend the stall and purchase something for £2 . 
This will be followed by a weekend event on Saturday 26th March 
where you can book to attend the FoT Mother’s Day cream tea at the 
Trinity Church Hall. All the information you need is on the poster in this 
week’s newsletter.  

 



Save the Dates; there are a few diary dates coming up! 

Red Nose Day – Comic Relief 

Wear red on Friday 18th March and donate £1 for this charity fundrais-
ing event.  

Spelling Bee 

Our annual Spelling Bee is back! Miss Ball is ready to set the spellings, 
run the heats and I am excited to join you all for the finals! Heats will be 
in the week beginning 21st March and the finals will be on the 29th 
March. Miss Ball has sent out a poster with more details on and the 
spellings will be out soon.  

Easter Discos 

The Friends of Trinity (FoT) are setting up the Easter Discos – the date is 
set for Wednesday 30th March. Tickets are now on sale through SCO Pay 
at £3 each child. There will also be an option to pay for a tattoo and 
popcorn, should you want to purchase these for your children. Here is 

the link to be able to make these purchases, Login (scopay.com)  

Easter Service 

We will be holding our Easter Service at the Holy Trinity Church on 
Thursday 31st March. We will be holding a service for KS1 and a service 
for KS2. Times will follow soon.  

The School Expansion Plan – Our Growing School 

Some of you are keen to know when the new MUGA is being installed 
on the field and what is happening with the expansion plans for the 
school. The school was expecting the MUGA works to commence from 
February half term, but this has been delayed slightly and we are hop-
ing this work will be commencing soon.  

The expansion of the school is taking place in three phases; 

Phase 1: MUGA on the field 

Phase 2: New Lunch Bar Building 

https://www.scopay.com/login.html


Phase 3: Reception Remodelling 

It has always been the intention of the school to ensure that the phase 
2 remodelling happens during the summer holidays. This is because the 
old lunch bar will be demolished and we need to ensure this happens 
when the children are not in school. Following this, the rebuilding of our 
new facility (including a new kitchen, hall and classrooms) will be taking 
place throughout the summer holidays and new autumn term.  

Plans are already underway to link our exciting new expansion project 
with the children’s learning. As the works commence, I will let you know 
how it is going and inform you about the changes that will be taking 
place to support the school run smoothly during the project. If you have 
any questions in the meantime, please come and ask me. Moving for-
ward, I will be booking in some face to face and online events to share 
more information and answer any questions you have.  

The Conflict in Ukraine  

I am aware that the images from the conflict in Ukraine are possibly 
very distressing for our children and many of them are feeling anxious 
at this time.  

Class teachers have been provided with some resources should the chil-
dren ask questions in school and there are some useful resources that 
you can use at home as well. Below are some links to internet-based 
resources, but there are many more available. I am sure that as parents 
and carers we are all hoping for a speedy end to the conflict and a resto-
ration of peace.  

https://www.savethechildren.net/news/ukraine-5-ways-talk-children-
about-conflict-0 

https://www.childnet.com/blog/supporting-your-child-with-upsetting-
content/ 

If you would like to talk to someone about this, please contact Miss Gil-
bert in school or talk to your child’s teacher.  

https://www.savethechildren.net/news/ukraine-5-ways-talk-children-about-conflict-0
https://www.savethechildren.net/news/ukraine-5-ways-talk-children-about-conflict-0
https://www.childnet.com/blog/supporting-your-child-with-upsetting-content/
https://www.childnet.com/blog/supporting-your-child-with-upsetting-content/


Have a super week everyone. 

 

Natasha Outhwaite 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 96.5%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 96.1—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 96% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 93.2% 

Crystal Could do better 

Sapphire Could do better 

Amber Could do better 

Citrine Good 

Jasper Good 

Opal Could do better 

Jet Could do better 

Jade Could do better 

Ruby Could do better 

Emerald Could do better 

Turquoise Could do better 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


Week 2 

 

LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

 

Hyde Hall Consent Form—Years 3 and 4 (if consent not already given online) 

Anti Bullying Ambassador Programme Letter—Selected Children 

 

 

All letters can be found 

 on the school website:   

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   

 



Summer Festival a Fantastic Success! 
What a fantastic Summer Festival we had last week! Thank 
you so much to everyone that attended and who made it such 
a lovely atmosphere. You’ll be delighted to know that we 
made an incredible £1,600! 
 
We must say a special thank you to Glee Club, Choir, and to 
Katy Forkings for the entertainment that made the day so 
memorable. Wherever we looked we saw smiling faces -  es-
pecially from the children who were driving around the school 
playground! 
 
The Festival wouldn’t have happened without so many people 
giving up their time and energy for weeks on end in the run 
up to the event, and all through the day itself. If you know 
someone who helped out on the day or helped prepare, 
please make sure they know how much their help counted!  
 
Finally, if you didn’t get the chance to attend but would like to 
donate, please visit  
www.friendsoftrinity.com 
 
PS - Want to know the lucky Grand Prize Winners? They’re 
all on the next page… 
 
SEND Meeting this Friday 
We had a lovely meet up recently at our first meeting for par-
ents of children with SEND. The next meet up is scheduled 
for this Friday, 12th July, after drop off in the church hall. If 
you have any questions about the meet up, please feel free to 
email us at friendsoftrinity@hotmail.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
At the EYFS/KS1 disco, we will be offering water-based tat-
toos free of charge. Parents/carers will need to authorise this 
using the Tattoo Permission Slip. The children must bring in 
their £2 and Tattoo Permission Slip ON THE DAY of the Dis-

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates 

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certifi-

cates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges 

are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following 

Friday for the next children. 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Learning Star 

Award 

Super Writer 

Award 

Respect Badge 

Crystal Betsy George Megan 

Sapphire Ania Kingsley Hazel 

Amber James Sophia Ronnie 

Citrine Zara Emre Alfie 

Jasper Evie Megan Laila-Grace 

Opal Zaira Ellie Isla 

Jet Zeke Ottie Anila 

Jade Jenson Alannah Jude 

Ruby Cora Elija Ishita 

Emerald Scarlett Harry Aditi 

Turquoise Krish Alfie Benji 

http://www.friendsoftrinity.com
mailto:friendsoftrinity@hotmail.co.uk


50 team points 

Jasper Class 

Mystica 

Laila-Grace 

Evie 

Stanley 

Freddie 

Erin 

Crystal Class 

Leo 

 

100 Team Points 

Crystal Class 

Daisy 

Evie 

Harrison 

Isabel 

Joshua 

Maria 

Millie 

Betsy 

Eleanor 

George 

Jaenaya 



TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

15/03/22  In school time Able Maths Day 

at St Cedds 

Selected Year 5 and 6 chil-

dren 

17/03/22  In school time Hyde Hall Trip Years 3 and 4 

18/03/22  In school time Comic Relief  More information to follow 

22/03/22  9am to 10am Friends of Trinity 

Coffee Morning 

Please sign in at the school 

office 

26/03/22  1pm Friends of Trinity 

Mother’s Day 

Cream Tea 

At Holy Trinity Church 

Hall—more details to follow 

29/03/22  In school time Teddy Olympics Rescheduled date—a letter 

has been sent home to  

selected children 

30/03/22   School Discos EYFS & KS1—In school time 

Years 3 & 4—3.15 to 

4.15pm 

Years 5 & 6—4.30 to 

5.30pm 

31/03/22 TBC Easter Service Holy Trinity Church—more 

details to follow 

01/04/22  In school time Class photos  

04/04/22   Easter Holidays  

19/04/22   Back to school  

23/05/22 All day Young Voices Rescheduled date 



Job Vacancy—Finance Officer 
Trinity Road Primary School 

 

Scale 7, Point 19-24 

The pro rata salary is £13,788 - £15,583. 

22.5 hours per week term time – working pattern negotiable. 

40 weeks per year (includes non-pupil days and one week in the 

school holidays). 

Starting April 2022 

 

We are seeking to appoint an efficient, happy, highly organised 

and motivated person to lead in the position of Finance Officer in 

our friendly community school. 

 

We are looking for a candidate who will immerse themselves as 

part of the school community; somebody who is professional, con-

fidential and an effective communicator who makes people feel 

welcome. Experience of using SIMS.net and FMS is desirable, finan-

cial skills essential. 

 
This is a key role supporting the running of the school with finan-

cial planning, budgeting and leading the day to day financial opera-

tions including the production of timely reports and reporting to 

governors. 

If you think this is something you can do, the school would encour-

age you to call, visit and ask questions. 

Closing date: Friday 18th March at 12 noon 






